

WESTERN AREA PLANNING COMMITTEE

DRAFT MINUTES OF THE WESTERN AREA PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 20 MAY 2015 IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER - COUNTY HALL, TROWBRIDGE BA14 8JN.

Present:

Cllr Christopher Newbury (Chairman), Cllr John Knight (Vice-Chair), Cllr Trevor Carbin, Cllr Ernie Clark, Cllr Dennis Drewett, Cllr Horace Prickett, Cllr Pip Ridout, Cllr Jonathon Seed and Cllr Gordon King (Substitute)

Also Present:

Cllr Jon Hubbard

49 Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Andrew Davis, Magnus MacDonald (replaced by Cllr Gordon King) and Roy While.

50 Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 29 April 2015 were presented.

Resolved:

To approve as a correct record and sign the minutes of the meeting held on 29 April 2015.

51 Chairman's Announcements

The Chairman gave details of the exits to be used in the event of an emergency.

52 **Declarations of Interest**

There were no declarations of interest made.

53 Public Participation and Councillors' Questions

The Chairman welcomed all present. He then explained the rules of public participation and the procedure to be followed at the meeting.

The Chairman welcomed all present. He then explained the rules of public participation and the procedure to be followed at the meeting.

Mr Francis Morland spoke regarding the agenda supplement, which had provided further information on planning history that had been omitted from the original report; he expressed concern that the current data management system was not as good as that previously used by the West Wilts District Council. He stated that, despite previous assurances to the contrary, he remained concerned that important information had being omitted in error.

Specifically he asked:

How many past case officer report have had some planning history information omitted due to the errors in the system?

Does anyone in Wiltshire Council have the knowledge to search out the history and have access to the backup files to find the information from the old system?

The Chairman asked that a written answer be provided to Mr Morland and that this be circulated to all members of the Committee for their information.

Lewington Close/Longford Road, Melksham

Public participation:

Mr Paul Walsh spoke in support of the application.

The Senior Planning Officer outlined the report that outlined the proposals for the discharge of a Section 52 Agreement.

Councillor Jon Hubbard spoke as the local member.

Issues discussed in the course of the debate included: that the agreement currently restricts development on the land in question until discharged; the planning history on the site and extant permissions; the procedure and guidance for dealing with discharge of agreements; the now built developments near the site; the possible reasons for the agreement; the views of the consultees to the original application; the relevance of the Local Plan policies; the covenant only coming to light during research as part of the preparation of the s106 agreement linked to the current approved application; whether the s52 agreement was material to the consideration of the current application; how many other similar situations there are in the County; and that the s52 agreement remains binding on the land until it is formally discharged.

Councillor Ernie Clarke proposed that the agreement should not be discharged. There was no seconder to his proposal, so the proposal was not put to the vote.

Councillor Trevor Carbin proposed, subsequently seconded by Councillor Tony Knight, that the Committee should raise no objection to the discharge of the agreement as per the officer's recommendation. This proposal, upon being put to the vote, was lost.

Councillor Ernie Clarke proposed, subsequently seconded by Councillor Gordon King, that the matter be deferred to find more information.

At the end of the debate the meeting, upon being put to the vote;

Resolved

To defer consideration of the matter, pending the provision of additional information.

15/01668/FUL - 221 Melksham Road, Holt, Trowbridge, Wiltshire, BA14 6QW

Public participation:

Mr Martyn Williams spoke in objection to the application. Mr Paul Langley spoke in support of the application.

Councillor Trevor Carbin spoke as the local member.

The Area Team Leader outlined the report which recommended the application for approval subject to conditions. The meeting's attention was drawn to the late observations including additional information on the planning history.

Members of the public were invited to speak on the application as listed above.

Issues discussed in the course of the debate included: the planning history of the site; the location of the site and the proximity to other buildings; the design and layout of the proposals; how the current proposal differed from a proposal refused previously by the Committee; the position of the windows in the proposal; the existing boundary treatments; the impact of the proposals on the privacy and amenity of neighbouring properties; the views of the consultees;

Councillor Trevor Carbin proposed, subsequently seconded by Councillor Gordon King, that the application be refused.

At the end of the debate the meeting, upon being put to the vote;

Resolved to refuse permission for the following reason:

That the rear extension by reason of its size, mass, bulk and height would result in a substantial addition to the dwellinghouse which accommodates a narrow plot; and it would lead to an unacceptable level of overbearing and overlooking to the immediate neighbours at No 220 and No 222 Melksham Road which would result in loss of amenity and privacy contrary to the requirements of Adopted Wiltshire Core Strategy Core Policy 57.

56 Urgent Items

There were no Urgent Items.

(Duration of meeting: 3.00 - 4.29 pm)

The Officer who has produced these minutes is Will Oulton, of Democratic Services, direct line 01225 713935, e-mail william.oulton@wiltshire.gov.uk

Press enquiries to Communications, direct line (01225) 713114/713115